Farmington Family YMCA Stingrays

Parent Advisory Group

January 11, 2010

Members Present:  Rich Bennetts, Greg Fedurek, Mike McNeece, Melissa Doepker, Brian Rich, Julie Folkert, Arlene Duarte, Mark Folkert, Cassandra Crawford, Robin Ahmad, Adam Bander, Sara Leshok

President’s Report:  Review of last month’s minutes.  Reminder of CPKitchen Fundraiser on Tuesday, January 19th.  National team to get 20% of proceeds from dine-in/carry-out.

Possibly re-visit “swimmer of the month” idea for next newsletter.

Holiday Meet Debrief:  Possibly change concession donations to all cash due to issues this year with getting desired inventory.  Possibly add in additional $15 to family fee at start of the season to cover donations.  May need to use wristband system for meet entry for spectators due to difficulty regulating all door entries.  Staff at Kettering was great but traffic for concessions not as good as Royal Oak venue.  Net profit from meet was slightly less due to higher pool fees, ending up at approx. $15,000 profit.  $1000 donation was made to National team plus any profit from smoothies and basket fundraiser.  
Membership:  Robin has been reconciling membership with the Y and there still appears to be 5 swimmers on roster but not registered with the Y.   Families to be contacted about correcting errors.

Coach’s Report:  9& over Y State meet will be held at Forest Hills Aquatic Center.  Mike to book hotel space. 

9&Over Spirit Dinner at Y 7-8:30 on Friday, February 12 in “Aerobic’s room”? (Adam to check on availability)

8&Under Fire and Ice at Y 7-8:30 on Friday, February 19 in the “SPOT”

***We need volunteers to plan and organize both events.

Zone Meet at Bowling Green University-Hotel booked in Maumee for 20-25 swimmers attending.  13 & Over’s should plan on swimming Friday Night relay.
Meet Entry Report:  Many meet packets currently out.  Oly-Mi Open due Wed.  Y-state entry is coming.  Alison is looking to train a new meet entry person as she will be wrapping up position in Fall.  PAG needs to work on recruiting a new person ASAP.

High School Girl’s times need to be sent via Hy-tek report to Rich and/or Alison for proof of times.

YMCA Report:  Much discussion over the cancellation of some Stingray practices due to complaints by non-swim team Y members.  PAG felt that this was unfair due to the increased fees paid by swimmers and the minimal pool time requested.  Complaints can be phoned in to Chad Creekmore 313-267-5300 at the district office or to Rick DuRei at the Farmington Y.  

Communication:  Arlene Duarte continuing to do a great job and Robin Ahmad to work on another fabulous newsletter.

Next Meeting:  February 8th at 7pm at NF

